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field of vision. Therefore, if the un-
operated eye has any eye disease you 
should discuss the issue of driving with 
the doctor who assesses you prior 
to surgery. If not driving during this 
period could be a problem for you 
please discuss it with the eye doctor 
who sees you prior to surgery.

Vision following surgery
	� Your vision will take time to recover 

following surgery. Although many 
patients see some improvement within 
the first week others may not see any 
significant improvement until their 
glasses are updated (at least 4 - 6 
weeks following surgery). 

	� If you are having both cataracts 
removed there will be a time delay 
until the second eye is operated on and 
during this time you may feel your eyes 
are unbalanced. For most patients this 
does not restrict their activities but for 
a small number of patients this could 
prevent them driving. 

	� Modern intra-ocular lenses are very 
good; however, none are able to give 
you crisp vision in all areas.  You may 
find that you will still need to wear 
glasses to read, or for far distance.  
Your surgeon will discuss your needs 
and expectations before surgery in 
order to help you achieve what is best 
for you.  

What problems can occur with a 
cataract operation?

	� Generally, cataract surgery is a very 
safe procedure. However, as with every 
surgical procedure, there are some 

potential risks and complications. They 
are not very common, and most of 
them can be corrected with a second 
procedure or treatment.  You will be 
asked to sign a consent form which 
details all potential problems which 
may occur following surgery.

	� In some circumstances your vision may 
not improve, or may be worse after 
surgery.  The chances of this occurring 
are small but the effect on your life 
may be significant.

	� Most cases of reduced vision after 
surgery are transient, and things 
generally settle with additional 
treatment over the course of a couple 
of months

	� Rarely you may suffer a bleed inside 
the eye which may result in total, 
permanent blindness in the eye, this 
is extremely rare (less than 1 in 3,000 
cases).

	� We usually aim to complete your 
cataract surgery in one operation; 
however, very rarely (less than 1 in 200 
cases) your surgeon may decide during 
the surgery that you will need further 
surgery to complete the procedure. 
This may be in order to place a 
different sort of plastic lens into the 
eye, or to have surgery to the back part 
of the eye.

If you have any questions please 
telephone Eye Day Case Unit on 01392 
406013. Monday to Friday 09.00-17.00


